
TOWN OF STANFORD

PLANNING BOARD MEETING OF 3-26-08

PRESENT:

Robert R. Butts, Chair
John Royall

James Fouts

Thomas Angell

Also Present:  Joyce Hadden, Town Board Liaison



   David Clouser, Planning Board Consultant 

Mr. Butts called the meeting to order at 7:45 p.m..

Minutes of 2-27-08:  Mr. Fouts made the motion to approve the minutes as amended.  Seconded by Mr. Angell.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.  

PUBLIC HEARINGS:

Holloway/Hattem Minor Subdivision:  Mr. Cunningham submitted the affidavit for publication of this two lot minor subdivision and boundary lot line change, dated March 13, 2008 in the Taconic Press.  Mr. Butts declared the public hearing open.  Since there were no comments from the public, Mr. Butts declared the public hearing closed.

Pendergast Minor Subdivision:  Mr. Boolukos submitted the public hearing affidavit for publication in the Taconic Press on March 13th, 2008.  Mr. Butts declared the public hearing open.  Since there were no comments from the public, Mr. Butts declared the public hearing closed.

BUSINESS:

HOLLOWAY/HATTEM MINOR SUBDIVISION: Mr. Cunningham reviewed the memo from Mr. Clouser dated March 17, 2008.  Mr. Cunningham stated that the map has been reviewed to reflect this memo.  Mr. Angell made the motion that based upon review of the application, the
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plans that have been submitted, short form EAF and agricultural data statement, that this project would result in no negative impacts on the environment and that a negative declaration be prepared.  Seconded by Mr. Royall.  Discussion:  Mr. Fouts questioned #9 which states that septic system construction should take place after the month of June and the work site should be protected by environmental fencing.  Mr. Butts stated that this would not be an environmental impact due to the mitigating measures.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.

Mr. Angell made the motion to grant final approval to the Holloway/Hattem minor subdivision.  Seconded by Mr. Fouts.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.  

PENDERGAST MINOR SUBDIVISION:    Mr. Boolukos reviewed the revised map with Board members.  Mr. Angell questioned the wording of note number 2.  After discussion Board agreed that it should read 
“Driveway entrance locations must be approved by the Town Planning Board and Highway Superintendent prior to issuance of building permits for Lot 2 or for the alternate building envelope in Lot 1.”  Board asked that a note be placed on the tractor path to indicate that it is not an approved driveway.  Mr. Fouts moved that based upon review of the application, the plans that have been submitted, short form EAF, and agricultural data statement, that this project will result in no negative impacts on the environment and that a negative declaration be prepared.  Seconded by Mr. Angell.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.  

Mr. Angell made the motion to grant conditional final approval with the understanding that prior to final approval being granted the applicant will change note #2 on the map to reflect the discussion that took place tonight.       
An additional condition will be that an additional description shall be added to the map indicating that the tractor path noted on the map is not an approved driveway. Seconded by Mr. Fouts.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.
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WATERLANDS:

As there is no quorum, Mr. Butts asked the members if they would consider a special meeting.  Mr. Butts went on to discuss the letter of March 26, 2008, sent by Mr. Rodenhausen in which he is requesting an amendment to the resolution granting conditional final subdivision approval.  Mr. Royall made the motion to schedule a Special Meeting for April 9th, 2008 @ 7:30 p.m. Seconded by Mr. Fouts.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.
Notice of the meeting will be posted.

Mr. Learn asked if Waterlands can be furnished with a letter stating that the easement of the Johnson property is no longer needed.  Mr. Butts asked Mr. Clouser to prepare a letter as requested.  Further discussion took place regarding the bond amounts for the treatment plant.  Recomendatons are to be sought from David Clouser, Jennifer Van Tuyl and Bill Bogle.  

RICHOCHET ASSOCIATES MINOR SUBDIVISION:  Mr. Cunningham reported on the status of this subdivision.  He reported that Mr. Cummings, the engineer for this application, has received approval from the DEC.  Mr. Cunningham would like to bring this plan back to the Board and pursue  approval.  Applicants are going to proceed with the construction of the road.  Reference was made to Mr. Clouser’s letter of March 19, 2008.  This matter will be placed on the agenda for the April 30, 2008 meeting.  

SHALVOY FARMS MINOR SUBDIVISION: Applicants distributed to Board members a packet they had compiled regarding information on the upland habitats and wetland habitats which are located on their property.  Applicants referred to Mr. Clouser’s letter of March 25, 2008.  Applicants asked if the Board would like them to pursue an ODA or as an alternative, pursue a Conservation Density Subdivision which would allow reduced frontage and the use of a private road.  Mr. Clouser stated that the proposed design can be done but will be expensive.  Mr. Clouser was asked if it would disturb the habitat.  He stated that there will be some disturbance but is not sure whether it is significant habitat.  If there is over 5 acres of disturbance,  stormwater ponds may be needed.  Applicants need to prove that emergency 
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vehicles can pass through.  Regarding wetlands and button bush pools – at some point before SEQRA is done CAC should be involved as well as the
possibility of the applicant hiring a biologist.  Mr. Angell suggested that the applicants come back with a revised plan and at that point it can be referred to CAC.  DEC will flag wetlands in the back of the parcel if the applicants ask this of them.  The application will proceed as a conservation density subdivision. The applicants will move ahead with the road plans providing drainage and erosion control.  They will also supply the Board with some kind of landscaping plan.  This matter is to be placed on the April 30, 2008 Agenda.  

MILLBROOK SCHOOL:

Mr. Drew Casterano, Head Master of the Millbrook School, gave an overview of the Master Plan.  Mr. Angell stated that on several different occasions the school has gone ahead with projects before coming to the Board for approval.  Mr. Angell stated that it is becoming a pattern.  Mr. Casterano apologized, stating it is not the school’s intent to overstep their bounds with the Planning Board.

MASTER PLAN:  Mr. Schnoor handed out a detailed response to Mr. Clouser’s  letter and reviewed what the school plans to accomplish.  Mr. Butts stated there has been an extensive stream of e-mails between Mr. Clouser and the school and Mr. Butts has been sharing these e-mails with the Planning Board members.  Mr. Angell stated he has a problem with the proposed staff housing, stating he would rather see it clustered. Mr. Schnoor stated that a lot of the faculty live in the core community.  Discussion ensued regarding housing locations. Mr. Royall requested a map which includes all of the property, not just the core campus.  Mr. Angell stated that his principal concern is the location of faculty housing.  Master plan could lay their policy out to build homes consistent with what was approved in the past.  Mr. Schnoor asked if it was possible to go forth with the other three applications while pursuing the master plan.  Mr. Butts stated that they can be considered concurrently.  Mr. Clouser asked for a packet of the entire project.  Mr. Royall asked for a missions statement.  Mr. Casterano stated 
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that this statement could be furnished.  Referral of 239M for the Callard House and the Greenhouse will be made to  Dutchess County Planning and
Development  upon receipt from Mr. Schoor of a set of plans and a copy of the application packet.  A notice will be sent to Mary Alex, Town of Washington Town Clerk at least 10 days before the public hearing is held and upon receipt of a set of plans and a copy of the application packet from Mr. Schnoor.  

Mr. Angell made a motion to refer the Callard House and the Greenhouse to D. C. Planning and Development.  Seconded by John Royall.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.

Mr. Angell made a motion to schedule a public hearing for site plan and special use permit for the Callard House and the Greenhouse for April 30, 2008 at 7:30 pm.  Seconded by Mr. Royall.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.     
Mr. Schnoor stated his concern was that the Planning Board process be completed in time for construction to take place during the summer when the students are not on campus.  

Mr. Butts stated his concern regarding segmentation and the Board’s plan to avert this.    For the next meeting:  Summarize faculty housing.  More detailed photos of areas where housing is being planned.  Mr. Royall asked for a presentation such as the Head Master would give potential students and their families.  Mr. Casterano stated that this usually involves discussion and not visuals.  
Night sky was discussed as it was pointed out that lights could be seen from Route 44.  Mr. Schnoor stated that these are lights from the dorms and faculty housing.  

There being no further business, Mr. Angell made the motion to adjourn at 10:50 p.m.  Seconded by Mr. Fouts.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.
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SPECIAL MEETING FOR WATERLANDS – APRIL 9, 2008 AT 7:30 P.M.

NEXT REGULARLY SCHEDULED PLANNING BOARD MEETING WILL TAKE PLACE ON APRIL 30, 2008 AT 7:30 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by:__________________________________





  Mary Dalton, Recording Secretary

Approved by:____________________________________________




Robert R. Butts, Chair
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